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PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE
OEA/Ser.G

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CAJP/GT/DHPM-7/11


19 October 2011

COMMITTEE ON JURIDICAL AND POLITICAL AFFAIRS
Original: Spanish

Working Group on Protection

of the Human Rights of Older Persons
AIDE-MÉMOIRE
(Prepared by the Chair)
The Chair of the "Working Group on Protecting the Human Rights of Older Persons," which operates within the Organization of American States (OAS), under the mandate given to it by the member states through resolution AG/RES. 2654 (XLI-O/11) "Protecting the Human Rights of Older Persons," adopted at the fourth plenary session of the forty-first General Assembly, held on June 7, 2011, wishes to state the following:
Through this resolution, the General Assembly resolves that the first objective of the Working Group is to prepare "a report by the end of 2011, analyzing the situation of older persons in the Hemisphere and the effectiveness of binding universal and regional human rights instruments with regard to protection of the rights of older persons" (operative paragraph 1).
Once that first goal is met, the resolution requests that, based on the findings of the report mentioned above, "a draft inter-American convention be prepared for the advancement and protection of the rights of older persons" (operative paragraph 2). The draft convention is to be submitted to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs for referral to the Permanent Council, so that it can start the negotiating process before the end of the first half of 2012.
It can therefore be concluded that the Working Group's tasks will be organized in two stages. In the first stage, "by the end of 2011," a detailed report containing a diagnostic assessment of the situation of older persons in the region is required, along with an analysis of the "effectiveness" of the regional or universal binding instruments on the human rights of older persons. 
In the second stage, which is supposed to last no longer than "the end of the first half of 2012," the Working Group is to achieve a draft inter-American convention on the rights of older persons for submission to the Permanent Council, so that that body can initiate the corresponding process of negotiation. 
In this context, given the budgetary constraints being experienced by the Organization, the Group's Work Plan proposes a series of activities for the fulfillment of the mandate, to be completed early in the process of negotiating a convention at an early date – that is, before the end of the first half of 2012.
In this sense, given the compelling reasons for the Working Group to complete its task in a short time, the Chair would request the permanent missions of the member states to provide every assistance they can, so as to help the Working Group meet its goal in the short time available.
Ana Pastorino
Chair of the Working Group
on Protecting the Human Rights of Older Persons
Alternate Representative of the Argentine Mission to the OAS
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